



## NEWSLETTER

Proudly serving the Huntsville community at the Captain Trey Wilbourn Model Airplane Field.

P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804 June 2016

# President's Message

Officers				
President				
Bob Templeton		256-479-7378		
Vice-President				
Al Blair		269-277-0879		
Secretary				
Alan Berard		256-337-5785		
Treasurer				
John Tubb		401-450-9669		
Newsletter Editor				
Tom Wimsatt		401-222-0658		
Committee Chairmen				
Field				
Board of Directors	S			
Programs				
Al Blair		269-277-0879		
Publicity				
Bob Templeton		256-533-3316		
Safety				
Al Blair		269-277-0879		
Web Editor				
Bob Sorrells		256-651-6865		
Flight Instructors				
Pete Wick	By Appt	256-883-7571		
John Pieczynski	By Appt	256-651-6487		
Bic Green	By Appt	256-476-0290		

By Appt 401-450-9669

John Tubb

The 2016 Club Day fly-in on Saturday May, 21st was a great success! We had about twenty five members participate with plenty of aircraft taking to the skies. A fun time was had by all. A huge thank you goes to Al Blair for taking the time to plan the event and provide the food.

Both of the proposed bylaw changes passed at the final vote which took place at the May 17th meeting. The updated bylaws will be signed by the president and secretary and then published on the website with a hard copy being provided to the flight shed for reference. Thank you for your participation in the process.

It's getting hot out there! Be sure to exercise safeguards to keep you safe from the elements while flying. Stay in the shade of the pits as much as possible, drink plenty of liquids and use sunscreen.

The next club meeting will take place on Tuesday June 21. The forecast is currently calling for it to be hot but good weather otherwise. It's also the day of the year with the most daylight hours, so let's take advantage of it to get some flying in before and after the meeting.

Fly well, fly safe!!

Bob Templeton President - RCRC

June 2016 Page 1



#### Minutes of the May 17<sup>th</sup>, 2016 RCRC Club Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm. A quorum was present. Treasurer and Secretary were not present. President, Vice President, and Newsletter Editor were in attendance.

Soon-to-be new member Alex Adams introduced himself and was welcomed by the club. The following Old Business items passed unanimously.

- April Meeting Minutes and Newsletter content.
- May Treasurer's Report
- Safety Report (no safety issues)

#### Treasurer Report

Income = \$740.75
Expenses = \$580.65
Money Market = \$7690.86
Checking = \$3571.92

#### **New Business**

Final voting took place on two bylaw amendments. Both passed by at least a 2/3 majority.

• Quorum Reduction to Ten (10) members or Ten (10) percent.

Passed: 39 yay 7 nay

Bylaw Amendment Process Change.

Passed: 41 yay 5 nay

The bylaws will be updated with approved amendments and signed by the President and Secretary. The updated bylaws will then be published on the RCRC website and appropriate paper copies placed in the clubhouse and flight shed.

Presentation of Club Day agenda and schedule was delivered by the VP.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm.

Program of taped control surface hinges took place immediately following the meeting.

**Board of Directors Meeting: No meeting was held.** 

June 2016 Page 2





RCRC NEWSLETTER EDITOR P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804

### TO:

<u>2016 RCRC EVENTS</u>				
August 13, 2016	All Day	National Model Aviation Day	ED: John Tubb	
September 17, 18, 2016	All Day	AMA Pattern	CD: Jon Lowe	
October 8, 2016	All Day	Big Bird & War Bird	CD: John Tubb	
November 19, 2016	All Day	Toys for Tots	CD: Alan Berard	

The field will be closed to members on Friday at noon before all field events, except Club Day and Toys for Tots. The field will be released back to the club by CD when the event is finished.

June 2016 Page 3